
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Re: Semi-Annual Inspections and 2020 Certificate of Approval decals stock issue 
 
CVSE has been notified by Queens Printer that decal stock with a 2020 expiry has been depleted.  
 
This means Authorized Inspectors will be required to amend the current procedure of cutting decals for 
semi-annual inspections until June 30, 2020. This ONLY impacts semi-annual inspections.  
 
Where possible, facilities are urged to manage their current decal stock bearing the 2020 calendar year for 
semi-annual inspections and to purchase additional stock for annual inspections if applicable. 
 
Facilities that conduct semi-annual inspections, but do not have decal stock on hand showing the 2020 
calendar year, must follow the decal cutting directions below: 
 

1. This applies to Certificate of Approval decal stock displaying ‘2021/2022/2023’ expiry dates 
 

2. As seen below, semi-annual inspections will require the decal to be cut showing the year “20” rather 
than “2020”.  
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When using the amended decal cutting procedure, inspection facilities must provide a comment on the 

inspection report referencing VI Bulletin no. 01-20, so the customer can avoid delays or further questioning 

by enforcement staff at the roadside.  

 

It is unfortunate this situation has occurred, apologies for any inconvenience.  
 
Should you have any further questions or concerns, please contact the Vehicle Inspection Program at 778-
974-5458. 
 
For decal order inquiries please contact Queen’s Printer at 1-800-663-6105 or 250-387-6409. 
 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Geoff Ford, A/Manager,  
Vehicle Inspections & Standards Program 
Commercial Vehicle Safety & Enforcement Branch 


